Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Training Leader’s Report for 2010 AGM

Our bell handling training for beginners and learners now begins at the earlier time of 5.30pm so that choir members have more opportunity to ring.  We usually ring the front 6 to call changes and plain hunt, sometimes progressing to grandsire doubles with learners on 1,2 and tenor.

With learners and helpers arriving and leaving at different times, we have had more opportunities to use the simulator in rounds, adding bells one by one and concentrating on listening.  We had a few problems with the light sensors and reflectors during the cold winter (condensation?), but they seem to be working again now.  It would be good to have a clapper tie for the new-profile tenor clapper and to fix the sensors on the heavier bells so that we had the option of ringing plain hunt triples or major.  Practice on higher numbers would allow more integration into the usual service ringing at St Helen’s.

Nearly all of the original learners have now graduated to regular Tuesday night practices and make an essential contribution to our Sunday service ringing at both St Helen’s and St Nicolas.  We have had another new Guild member for 2010 and it is encouraging that the more experienced “learners” have benefited from the Guild’s Radley Course.

Child Protection

As we regularly teach minors, CRB checks have been registered for regular helpers and officers (Kevin, Tim, John, Susan, Mark, Bill, Priscilla, Eluned).  New “application forms” have also been issued this year.  All under-18s have filled in a Child Registration Form (including emergency contacts numbers) and these are kept in an envelope in the window-sill cupboard.

Ideally, two CRB-checked tutors should be present (preferably male and female).  This has not always been possible but usually other adults are present, either parents or other adult learners.  As attendance patterns change, we need to actively observe the Child Protection Requirements and avoid any situation where an adult is alone with children.  Prompt attendance at 5.30pm by more adults is essential otherwise we will have to delay the start of the practice.
Thanks again to everyone who has supported the Friday practice to make it an enjoyable and rewarding experience and to those who have help with teaching, especially Tim, John, Brian, Susan and Katherine.  Also, my personal thanks for all the contributions to the sweet tin!

Kevin Beer
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